
NOTCIE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
VILLAGE OF MONTFORT PLANNING COMMISSION  

REGARDING PROPOSED VACATING OF AN ALLEY ON SOUTH MADISON STREET REQUEST  
IN THE VILLAGE OF MONTFORT, GRANT AND IOWA COUNTIES, WISCONSIN. 

 

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that the Village of Montfort Planning Commission, Grant and Iowa Counties, 

Wisconsin, will hold a public hearing at 6:30 p.m. on  Monday, August 28, 2017 in the Community 

Building for the purpose of hearing comments on proposed vacation of an alley on South Madison Street 

in  the Village of Montfort.  At the hearing the following proposed Alley Vacation Application will be 

discussed: 

PETITIONER: Jacob Hamilton  

 REQUEST:  Application proposes discontinuing and vacating of a public alley which lies between 
 South Madison Street and South Prospect Street described below, pursuant to Wis. Stat. sec. 
 66.1003(2).  The petition to vacate and discontinue the following described alley will be 
 considered and a recommendation made to the Village Board. 
 
 The alley which is the subject of this petition, hearing and resolution is more particularly 
 described as follows.   
 
 That alley lying between the following two parcels of real estate: 
 
 Twenty (20) feet in width public alley which lies between South Madison Street and South Prospect 
 Street running in an easterly and westerly direction in Block 3 of the Dieter and Eastman 
 Addition to the Village of Montfort and lying south of lots 7 and 14 and north of lots 8, 9, 10, 11, 
 12 and 13 in said Dieter and Eastman Addition to the Village of Montfort, Grant and Iowa 
 Counties, Wisconsin, according to the recorded map or plat thereof.           
 
All interested persons will be given an opportunity to be heard at the hearing. 

Shelly Kazda 
Clerk-Treasurer 
Posted:  August 17, 2017 Community Building, Post Office and Village Website.  


